X. Of the Devil, or Satan
I believe that Satan is a spiritual person who was at one time
known as the angel Lucifer. He was created righteous and holy,
perfect in all his ways to hold one of the highest positions
in heaven: as one of the covering cherubs of the throne of
God. Being created with great intelligence, wisdom, beauty and
ability in music, he became full of pride, lost his
righteousness, and attempted to overthrow the throne of God.
In his rebellion he deceived a third of the host of heaven
into following him. As a result of his rebellion, he lost his
position in heaven and was cast out. Now, he is known as the
Devil, the dragon, the prince of the power of the air, and the
god of this world.
Though he holds no position in heaven and is utterly evil and
malignant, he retains his intelligence, power, wisdom and
abilities, but cannot act beyond the limits the LORD God sets
upon him. Through his abilities he was able to deceive Eve and
cause Adam to fall, thus by conquest, gained dominion over
this world. Through the time of earth’s history he has sought
to destroy all that the LORD God has done upon this earth, and
has held man in bondage through fear of death. His
administration of this world is marked by wars, famine, chaos,
pestilence and destruction. He continuously suggests to man
that there exists another way of righteousness, and by this
creates false religions to play on man’s nature to rebel so
that man will not turn to the Lord Jesus Christ and be
reconciled unto God. Through his dominion of this world, he
influences governments, societies and individuals to the end
of keeping man occupied with this life and unwilling to
consider his destiny. His use of the truth is ever and always
a front and vehicle for a lie so that anyone heeding the truth
he tells will be ensnared in the lie and is thus destroyed. He
relentlessly attacks those who follow Christ and lays
accusation against them before the throne of God. He has set

himself to utterly destroy the people of God when he has full
and total control over this world.
Though he is head of an army of fallen angels, or devils, and
has kinship with everyone who hates the LORD God, he has
already been defeated by the Lord Jesus Christ at Calvary. His
time of existence outside the Lake of Fire is limited and set
by the decree of God. His power will reach its zenith during
the Great Tribulation, but will continue only for a short time
and he will then be confined to the bottomless pit for one
thousand years. Upon his release at the end of Christ’s one
thousand year reign on the earth, he will be allowed to gather
an army of those who, in their heart and soul, hate the Lord
Jesus Christ and His rule over them. Nevertheless, his
destruction, and the destruction of his army will be
instantaneous by fire, and he and all who have followed him
will be cast into the Lake of Fire to be tormented forever.
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Scriptures
How art thou fallen from heaven, O Lucifer, son of the
morning! how art thou cut down to the ground, which didst
weaken the nations! For thou hast said in thine heart, I will
ascend into heaven, I will exalt my throne above the stars of
God: I will sit also upon the mount of the congregation, in

the sides of the north: I will ascend above the heights of the
clouds; I will be like the most High. Yet thou shalt be
brought down to hell, to the sides of the pit. They that see
thee shall narrowly look upon thee, and consider thee, saying,
Is this the man that made the earth to tremble, that did shake
kingdoms; That made the world as a wilderness, and destroyed
the cities thereof; that opened not the house of his
prisoners? All the kings of the nations, even all of them, lie
in glory, every one in his own house. But thou art cast out of
thy grave like an abominable branch, and as the raiment of
those that are slain, thrust through with a sword, that go
down to the stones of the pit; as a carcase trodden under
feet. Thou shalt not be joined with them in burial, because
thou hast destroyed thy land, and slain thy people: the seed
of evildoers shall never be renowned. (Isaiah 14:12-20)
Moreover the word of the LORD came unto me, saying, Son of
man, take up a lamentation upon the king of Tyrus, and say
unto him, Thus saith the Lord GOD; Thou sealest up the sum,
full of wisdom, and perfect in beauty. Thou hast been in Eden
the garden of God; every precious stone was thy covering, the
sardius, topaz, and the diamond, the beryl, the onyx, and the
jasper, the sapphire, the emerald, and the carbuncle, and
gold: the workmanship of thy tabrets and of thy pipes was
prepared in thee in the day that thou wast created. Thou art
the anointed cherub that covereth; and I have set thee so:
thou wast upon the holy mountain of God; thou hast walked up
and down in the midst of the stones of fire. Thou wast perfect
in thy ways from the day that thou wast created, till iniquity
was found in thee. By the multitude of thy merchandise they
have filled the midst of thee with violence, and thou hast
sinned: therefore I will cast thee as profane out of the
mountain of God: and I will destroy thee, O covering cherub,
from the midst of the stones of fire. Thine heart was lifted
up because of thy beauty, thou hast corrupted thy wisdom by
reason of thy brightness: I will cast thee to the ground, I
will lay thee before kings, that they may behold thee.
(Ezekiel 28:11-17)
And there appeared another wonder in heaven; and behold a

great red dragon, having seven heads and ten horns, and seven
crowns upon his heads. And his tail drew the third part of the
stars of heaven, and did cast them to the earth: and the
dragon stood before the woman which was ready to be delivered,
for to devour her child as soon as it was born. (Revelation
12:3-4)
And there was war in heaven: Michael and his angels fought
against the dragon; and the dragon fought and his angels, And
prevailed not; neither was their place found any more in
heaven. And the great dragon was cast out, that old serpent,
called the Devil, and Satan, which deceiveth the whole world:
he was cast out into the earth, and his angels were cast out
with him. (Revelation 12:7-9)
And the seventy returned again with joy, saying, Lord, even
the devils are subject unto us through thy name. And he said
unto them, I beheld Satan as lightning fall from heaven. (Luke
10:17-18)
And the angels which kept not their first estate, but left
their own habitation, he hath reserved in everlasting chains
under darkness unto the judgment of the great day. (Jude 6)
Then shall he say also unto them on the left hand, Depart from
me, ye cursed, into everlasting fire, prepared for the devil
and his angels: . . . (Matthew 25:41)
Now the serpent was more subtil than any beast of the field
which the LORD God had made. And he said unto the woman, Yea,
hath God said, Ye shall not eat of every tree of the garden?
And the woman said unto the serpent, We may eat of the fruit
of the trees of the garden: But of the fruit of the tree which
is in the midst of the garden, God hath said, Ye shall not eat
of it, neither shall ye touch it, lest ye die. And the serpent
said unto the woman, Ye shall not surely die: For God doth
know that in the day ye eat thereof, then your eyes shall be
opened, and ye shall be as gods, knowing good and evil.

(Genesis 3:1-5)
And I saw when the Lamb opened one of the seals, and I heard,
as it were the noise of thunder, one of the four beasts
saying, Come and see. And I saw, and behold a white horse: and
he that sat on him had a bow; and a crown was given unto him:
and he went forth conquering, and to conquer. And when he had
opened the second seal, I heard the second beast say, Come and
see. And there went out another horse that was red: and power
was given to him that sat thereon to take peace from the
earth, and that they should kill one another: and there was
given unto him a great sword. And when he had opened the third
seal, I heard the third beast say, Come and see. And I beheld,
and lo a black horse; and he that sat on him had a pair of
balances in his hand. And I heard a voice in the midst of the
four beasts say, A measure of wheat for a penny, and three
measures of barley for a penny; and see thou hurt not the oil
and the wine. And when he had opened the fourth seal, I heard
the voice of the fourth beast say, Come and see. And I looked,
and behold a pale horse: and his name that sat on him was
Death, and Hell followed with him. And power was given unto
them over the fourth part of the earth, to kill with sword,
and with hunger, and with death, and with the beasts of the
earth. (Revelation 6:1-8)
Then was Jesus led up of the Spirit into the wilderness to be
tempted of the devil. And when he had fasted forty days and
forty nights, he was afterward an hungred. And when the
tempter came to him, he said, If thou be the Son of God,
command that these stones be made bread. But he answered and
said, It is written, Man shall not live by bread alone, but by
every word that proceedeth out of the mouth of God. Then the
devil taketh him up into the holy city, and setteth him on a
pinnacle of the temple, And saith unto him, If thou be the Son
of God, cast thyself down: for it is written, He shall give
his angels charge concerning thee: and in their hands they
shall bear thee up, lest at any time thou dash thy foot

against a stone. Jesus said unto him, It is written again,
Thou shalt not tempt the Lord thy God. Again, the devil taketh
him up into an exceeding high mountain, and sheweth him all
the kingdoms of the world, and the glory of them; And saith
unto him, All these things will I give thee, if thou wilt fall
down and worship me. Then saith Jesus unto him, Get thee
hence, Satan: for it is written, Thou shalt worship the Lord
thy God, and him only shalt thou serve. Then the devil leaveth
him, and, behold, angels came and ministered unto him.
(Matthew 4:1-11)
Now there was a day when the sons of God came to present
themselves before the LORD, and Satan came also among them.
And the LORD said unto Satan, Whence comest thou? Then Satan
answered the LORD, and said, From going to and fro in the
earth, and from walking up and down in it. And the LORD said
unto Satan, Hast thou considered my servant Job, that there is
none like him in the earth, a perfect and an upright man, one
that feareth God, and escheweth evil? Then Satan answered the
LORD, and said, Doth Job fear God for nought? Hast not thou
made an hedge about him, and about his house, and about all
that he hath on every side? thou hast blessed the work of his
hands, and his substance is increased in the land. But put
forth thine hand now, and touch all that he hath, and he will
curse thee to thy face. And the LORD said unto Satan, Behold,
all that he hath is in thy power; only upon himself put not
forth thine hand. So Satan went forth from the presence of the
LORD. (Job 1:6-12)
Again there was a day when the sons of God came to present
themselves before the LORD, and Satan came also among them to
present himself before the LORD. And the LORD said unto Satan,
From whence comest thou? And Satan answered the LORD, and
said, From going to and fro in the earth, and from walking up
and down in it. And the LORD said unto Satan, Hast thou
considered my servant Job, that there is none like him in the
earth, a perfect and an upright man, one that feareth God, and

escheweth evil? and still he holdeth fast his integrity,
although thou movedst me against him, to destroy him without
cause. And Satan answered the LORD, and said, Skin for skin,
yea, all that a man hath will he give for his life. But put
forth thine hand now, and touch his bone and his flesh, and he
will curse thee to thy face. And the LORD said unto Satan,
Behold, he is in thine hand; but save his life. So went Satan
forth from the presence of the LORD, and smote Job with sore
boils from the sole of his foot unto his crown. (Job 2:1-7)
And Satan stood up against Israel, and provoked David to
number Israel. And David said to Joab and to the rulers of the
people, Go, number Israel from Beersheba even to Dan; and
bring the number of them to me, that I may know it. And Joab
answered, The LORD make his people an hundred times so many
more as they be: but, my lord the king, are they not all my
lord’s servants? why then doth my lord require this thing? why
will he be a cause of trespass to Israel? (I Chronicles
21:1-3)
For I verily, as absent in body, but present in spirit, have
judged already, as though I were present, concerning him that
hath so done this deed, In the name of our Lord Jesus Christ,
when ye are gathered together, and my spirit, with the power
of our Lord Jesus Christ, To deliver such an one unto Satan
for the destruction of the flesh, that the spirit may be saved
in the day of the Lord Jesus. (I Corinthians 5:3-5)
This charge I commit unto thee, son Timothy, according to the
prophecies which went before on thee, that thou by them
mightest war a good warfare; Holding faith, and a good
conscience; which some having put away concerning faith have
made shipwreck: Of whom is Hymenaeus and Alexander; whom I
have delivered unto Satan, that they may learn not to
blaspheme. (I Timothy 1:18-20)
They provoked him to jealousy with strange gods, with
abominations provoked they him to anger. They sacrificed unto

devils, not to God; to gods whom they knew not, to new gods
that came newly up, whom your fathers feared not. (Deuteronomy
32:16-17)
Ye are of your father the devil, and the lusts of your father
ye will do. He was a murderer from the beginning, and abode
not in the truth, because there is no truth in him. When he
speaketh a lie, he speaketh of his own: for he is a liar, and
the father of it. (John 8:44)
And you hath he quickened, who were dead in trespasses and
sins; Wherein in time past ye walked according to the course
of this world, according to the prince of the power of the
air, the spirit that now worketh in the children of
disobedience: Among whom also we all had our conversation in
times past in the lusts of our flesh, fulfilling the desires
of the flesh and of the mind; and were by nature the children
of wrath, even as others. (Ephesians 2:1-3)
In meekness instructing those that oppose themselves; if God
peradventure will give them repentance to the acknowledging of
the truth; And that they may recover themselves out of the
snare of the devil, who are taken captive by him at his will.
(II Timothy 2:25-26)
Then entered Satan into Judas surnamed Iscariot, being of the
number of the twelve. And he went his way, and communed with
the chief priests and captains, how he might betray him unto
them. (Luke 22:3-4)
Be sober, be vigilant; because your adversary the devil, as a
roaring lion, walketh about, seeking whom he may devour: . .
.(I Peter 5:8)
Yet Michael the archangel, when contending with the devil he
disputed about the body of Moses, durst not bring against him
a railing accusation, but said, The Lord rebuke thee. (Jude 9)
For this cause, when I could no longer forbear, I sent to know

your faith, lest by some means the tempter have tempted you,
and our labour be in vain. (I Thessalonians 3:5)
For such are false apostles, deceitful workers, transforming
themselves into the apostles of Christ. And no marvel; for
Satan himself is transformed into an angel of light. Therefore
it is no great thing if his ministers also be transformed as
the ministers of righteousness; whose end shall be according
to their works. (II Corinthians 11:13-15)
Let no man deceive you by any means: for that day shall not
come, except there come a falling away first, and that man of
sin be revealed, the son of perdition; Who opposeth and
exalteth himself above all that is called God, or that is
worshipped; so that he as God sitteth in the temple of God,
shewing himself that he is God. Remember ye not, that, when I
was yet with you, I told you these things? And now ye know
what withholdeth that he might be revealed in his time. For
the mystery of iniquity doth already work: only he who now
letteth will let, until he be taken out of the way. And then
shall that Wicked be revealed, whom the Lord shall consume
with the spirit of his mouth, and shall destroy with the
brightness of his coming: Even him, whose coming is after the
working of Satan with all power and signs and lying wonders,
And with all deceivableness of unrighteousness in them that
perish; because they received not the love of the truth, that
they might be saved. (II Thessalonians 2:3-10)
And then if any man shall say to you, Lo, here is Christ; or,
lo, he is there; believe him not: For false Christs and false
prophets shall rise, and shall shew signs and wonders, to
seduce, if it were possible, even the elect. (Mark 13:21-22)
And every spirit that confesseth not that Jesus Christ is come
in the flesh is not of God: and this is that spirit of
antichrist, whereof ye have heard that it should come; and
even now already is it in the world. (I John 4:3)

He answered and said unto them, He that soweth the good seed
is the Son of man; The field is the world; the good seed are
the children of the kingdom; but the tares are the children of
the wicked one; The enemy that sowed them is the devil; the
harvest is the end of the world; and the reapers are the
angels. As therefore the tares are gathered and burned in the
fire; so shall it be in the end of this world. The Son of man
shall send forth his angels, and they shall gather out of his
kingdom all things that offend, and them which do iniquity;
And shall cast them into a furnace of fire: there shall be
wailing and gnashing of teeth. (Matthew 13:37-42)
He that committeth sin is of the devil; for the devil sinneth
from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of God was
manifested, that he might destroy the works of the devil. (I
John 3:8)
Forasmuch then as the children are partakers of flesh and
blood, he also himself likewise took part of the same; that
through death he might destroy him that had the power of
death, that is, the devil; And deliver them who through fear
of death were all their lifetime subject to bondage. (Hebrews
2:14-15)
And I heard a loud voice saying in heaven, Now is come
salvation, and strength, and the kingdom of our God, and the
power of his Christ: for the accuser of our brethren is cast
down, which accused them before our God day and night.
(Revelation 12:10)
Then I would know the truth of the fourth beast, which was
diverse from all the others, exceeding dreadful, whose teeth
were of iron, and his nails of brass; which devoured, brake in
pieces, and stamped the residue with his feet; And of the ten
horns that were in his head, and of the other which came up,
and before whom three fell; even of that horn that had eyes,
and a mouth that spake very great things, whose look was more
stout than his fellows. I beheld, and the same horn made war

with the saints, and prevailed against them; Until the Ancient
of days came, and judgment was given to the saints of the most
High; and the time came that the saints possessed the kingdom.
Thus he said, The fourth beast shall be the fourth kingdom
upon earth, which shall be diverse from all kingdoms, and
shall devour the whole earth, and shall tread it down, and
break it in pieces. And the ten horns out of this kingdom are
ten kings that shall arise: and another shall rise after them;
and he shall be diverse from the first, and he shall subdue
three kings. And he shall speak great words against the most
High, and shall wear out the saints of the most High, and
think to change times and laws: and they shall be given into
his hand until a time and times and the dividing of time. But
the judgment shall sit, and they shall take away his dominion,
to consume and to destroy it unto the end. (Daniel 7:19-26)
And I saw an angel come down from heaven, having the key of
the bottomless pit and a great chain in his hand. And he laid
hold on the dragon, that old serpent, which is the Devil, and
Satan, and bound him a thousand years, And cast him into the
bottomless pit, and shut him up, and set a seal upon him, that
he should deceive the nations no more, till the thousand years
should be fulfilled: and after that he must be loosed a little
season. (Revelation 20:1-3)
And when the thousand years are expired, Satan shall be loosed
out of his prison, And shall go out to deceive the nations
which are in the four quarters of the earth, Gog and Magog, to
gather them together to battle: the number of whom is as the
sand of the sea. And they went up on the breadth of the earth,
and compassed the camp of the saints about, and the beloved
city: and fire came down from God out of heaven, and devoured
them. And the devil that deceived them was cast into the lake
of fire and brimstone, where the beast and the false prophet
are, and shall be tormented day and night for ever and ever.
(Revelation 20:7-10)

